MINUTES
May 7, 2021
3:00 P.M.
Special Board Meeting-Zoom Video Conference
NDPISB

1. Chairman Mike Wetsch called the Zoom special meeting to order at 3:00 PM. Board members present: Mike
Wetsch, Justin Blinsky, Jason Nelson, and Steven Lundin. Board members absent: Ernie Thurman and Randy
Ziegler. Others present: Executive Director John J. Shorey Ill, Board Legal Counsel Monte Rogneby, Todd Gullett,
Jeffrey Johnson, and “19496752300".

2. A motion was made by Justin to close the meeting for an executive session for attorney consultation (44-04-
19.1(2)) and closed or confidential records (44-04-19.2(1)) concerning agenda items # 1, 3, 5, 7, and 9. Seconded by
Jason. A roll call vote was taken, and it was unanimous to go into executive session. The executive session began at
3:04 P.M. The executive session adjourned at 3:29 P.M. The public was invited back for the open session of the
meeting.

3. Chairman Mike Wetsch asked Jeffrey Johnson if he wished to address the Board. Jeffrey said he wasn’t sure at
this point. Jeffrey said all his matters have been resolved, there was no conviction of any kind on his record, and
he fulfilled all his obligations to the court. Jeffrey stated he received his WI license that was held up and WI found
no issues and reinstated his license. Monte addressed Jeffrey and stated the notice that the Board issued to
Jeffrey had timelines in it, and those timelines have passed and were not met, so unless the Board took some
action the only avenue for him would be a re-application. Jeffrey stated COVID-19 was an issue. Monte suggested
to Jeffrey to work with John on a re-application. Jeffrey stated John has been very helpful during the process.
Jeffrey indicated he would be making a re-application to the Board. The Board took no action.

4. Chairman Mike Wetsch asked Todd Gullett if he wanted to address the Board. Todd Gullet addressed the Board
and briefly gave an overview of his business. Steven made a motion to approve the documentation that was
submitted by Todd Gullet to meet the 2000-hour experience requirement for application as a licensed private
investigator and to allow Todd Gullet to continue with the application process. Justin seconded. A roll call vote
was taken, and it was unanimous to approve the motion. Mike told Todd that for clarification, the Board was not
approving the license, just allowing him the continue in the application process. John informed Todd the next step
would be a review of his application, and if there were no issues found, he would be in contact with Todd on
scheduling a date and time to take the licensing exam.

5. Steven made a motion to approve Jennifer Lightowler’s application. Jason seconded. A roll call vote was taken,
and it was unanimous to approve the motion.

6. Justin made motion to issue a notice of intent to deny for James lyere’s application based on criminal history
that has a direct bearing upon James lyere’s ability to serve the public as an apprentice security officer. Jason
seconded. A roll call vote was taken, and it was unanimous to approve the motion.

7. Justin made a motion to approve Duane Uses Arrow’s application. Steven seconded. A roll call vote was taken,
and it was unanimous to approve the motion.

8. Ernie made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Jason seconded. A roll call vote was taken, and it was unanimous
t prove the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 3:48 P.M.
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